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BLESSING OF THE BACK PACKS IS SUNDAY AUGUST 11, 2024 
AUMC is holding a BackPack & Supply Drive for the LA Methodist Children’s Home! 

Please drop off donations in the church office or the Sanctuary for Blessing! 



 Same-gender weddings can now take place at Aldersgate UMC. Our Governance board met July 8, 2024 
and voted to uphold the will of the majority of the congregation. At our church meeting on June 65th, the straw 
poll votes of 98 people resulted in 63% in support of same-gender marriages.  This is the only issue on which 
churches can decide. 
 
     You may be concerned about receiving an LGBTQ+ pastor. That will not be an issue until Aldersgate is 
ready for a pastoral change. While changes to the United Methodist rules make it possible for LGBTQ people 
to become clergy, there is no certainty that an LGBTQ pastor will be assigned here. When and if that occurs, 
the church leadership at that time will be in conference with the District Superintendent on the new 
appointment.  
 
        Some people will choose to leave Aldersgate. They will be missed, but we respect their decision to go and 
send them off with prayer. For those staying, we continue to do the work of Jesus Christ as we always have.  We 
will serve God by loving and serving each other and our community. God remains with all of us as we move 
forward. 

 
 If you have questions or concerns, please speak to me or any of our Governance Board members.  

 
 Love and Peace, 

Rev. Dr. Mollie McGee  
 
 On June 26, 2024 the members of AUMC gathered to discuss the changes made by the United Methodist 
General Conference and their effect on our church. We also participated in a straw poll on two questions 
requested by church members who attended the church meeting in May.  

 
1. Would you allow same-gender marriages to happen on Aldersgate’s property?  

2. Would you accept an LGBTQ pastor at some point in the future?  
 

 The results of the straw poll were received so the members of our church Governance Board could 
receive an understanding of how the church feels on these two issues. Our Governance Board used the results 
to decide whether to allow same-gender weddings to happen at AUMC. At present, that is the issue on which 
churches can decide.  These are the results from the June 26th poll. 

Ballots Received: 98 
 

1.   Would you allow same-gender marriages to happen on Aldersgate’s property?  
Yes                  62 votes          63% of the vote 
 No                  32 votes          33% of the vote 

 
2.   Would you accept an LGBTQ pastor at some point in the future? 

Yes                 56 votes           57% of the vote 
 No                 39 votes           40% of the vote 

 
Abstentions: 3    

GOVERNANCE BOARD MINUTES 
Governance Board Meeting Results July 8, 2024 



 

CECILIA’S CORNER  

 

 

Volunteers will be needed the week before (9-3) to set up  
and sort as well as the day of the Garage Sale.   

Service hours for youth helpers!!  
(985) 641-5829 or Cecilia@aldersgate-slidell.org    



 IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN JOINING A GROUP, PLEASE CONTACT US! 

 
 
 
 
 

Attention Men & Women 
Join us on the FIRST TUESDAY OF EACH 

MONTH from 10 am - 11am in 
Cokesbury.  The group is free-of-charge and 

open to the public. Please help us spread the word 
to those needing support.  For more     
 information contact Stephanie @ 

 985-871-5976. 

Hospice Grief  
Support Group 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE 

is a synchronized lawn chair brigade & 

 they want YOU to join in the fun this Mardi Gras Season!  

CALLING ALL WOMEN!  
Join in the fun each Tuesday evening, at 6 pm, in AUMC’s John Wesley Center. 
We provide the chair and there is NO chair coordination necessary. Just a fun attitude. 

Come give Synch a try. If you have any questions, please contact Suzie  Hunt  @ 

suzie@suzie -hunt .com.     
 

We are an award-winning synchronized lawn chair brigade.  Our motto is ... 

’  

“We perform intricate routines spinning vintage aluminum, webbed chairs and laugh a 
lot. Membership is open to any woman with a sense of  humor.”   

 

     

 



ALDERSGATE IN ACTION 

 

 Feeding Kids for the In Between Times 
 The Mission is to provide supplemental nourishment to children who are at risk due to 

a variety of circumstances.   

ANY GROUP ON CAMPUS or ANY INDIVIDUAL (this means you) is wanted and 

welcome to help with this much needed feeding ministry that is caring for our littlest ones in the 

surrounding community.  
 

Do you have questions, or would like more information?  
Please contact Cylinda Barron or the Church Office for help with questions.  985-641-5829. 
 

           CHECK OUT OUR NEW FACEBOOK PAGE! LIKE & SHARE 

You now have several options to Sponsor a child. Please scan the 
QR code provided to learn more.  

You can also sponsor a child in Memory or Honor of someone. We 
will send a card to those who are Honored so they know a 

donation was made in their name!  

HELP US RAISE FUNDS FOR BACKPACK BLESSINGS! 



 

CHECK IT OUT 



YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS  

               NIGHTS 6 - 7:30  
    MORNINGS 10-11 
    NIGHTS 5:30 - 7:30 

HEY KIDDOS  

PreK-3 through grade 2 in Susanna Wesley (Apple Tree) Bldgs. 
Grade 3-6: John Wesley Center Room  

(classrooms behind the stage) 

Wednesday Night Groups  

Faith Friends: (2nd and 4th Wednesdays from  
6—7pm)   Grades 4 through 6 

Contact: Jacalyn Epperson:  jacalyn.epperson@gmail.com 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY NEWS 

CONNECT WITH US ANYTIME ON FACEBOOK!   
Aldersgate UMC Children ’s Ministry AND  Aldersgate  

Children’s Ministry Parent Group 

August 10th - Shareholder’s Dinner 
August 10-11th - Youth Lock-In 

mailto:jacalyn.epperson@gmail.com


 

TITHES & PRAYERS 

 

              Income   $   45,227.60              $   256,404.41  

               Expense    $   44,485.74     $   298,843.97 

 Surplus <Deficit>     $                                  741.86           (42,439.56)  

 

 

       

MAIL The USPS is still delivering mail.          
    Your gift/tithe can still be  

                             mailed to:   
 

Aldersgate UMC  
360 Robert Blvd .    

AUTOMATED   

Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) 
is a convenient way to give. 
Simply specify your amount and 

frequency and provide account information 
to our Financial Secretary, Jon Nelson, at 
jon@aldersgate-slidell.org. This will ensure 
your gifts are received regularly without 
having to worry each month.  

NO credit card processing fees.   

SHELBY 
NEXT 

GIVING 
APP  

You can download the 
ShelbyNext app to your 
phone and give anytime 
from your mobile 
device. 

EXTERNAL DEPOSIT  
If you are out and want to save a stamp, 
you can drop your offering off at church 
through our “Church Drop Box” slot 
located in the alcove by the side door. This 
drop box leads straight into the Financial 

Secretary’s locked office. 

    Send Prayer Concerns to  Prayer@aldersgate-slidell.org 

AUMC WEBSITE 
Visit our website:    
www.aldersgate-slidell.org 
and click on the “Online 
Giving” option at the top/right 

of your screen. You have the option of 
giving a one time gift or you can select 
the       
“Make this Gift Recurring” and never 
have to worry about missing a tithe or 

 


